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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Latonia McKinney, Acting Director
Fiscal Impact Statement
Proposed Intro. No: 149-A
Committee: Governmental Operations


	Title:   A Local Law to amend the New York City charter, in relation to the online publication of city laws.
	Sponsor(S): By Council Members Lander, Kallos, Chin, Cohen, Constantinides, Koo, Lancman, Rose, Van Bramer, Koslowitz and Vacca



	Summary of Legislation Proposed Int. No. 149-A would require the Corporation Counsel to make the entirety of the New York City Charter, the Administrative Code of the City of New York, and the Rules of the City of New York available to the public online via the City’s website. The bill would require the text of these compilations to be searchable, capable of being downloaded “in bulk” (i.e. downloading the entirety of the Charter, for example, as one action), and published in formats chosen to maximize their usefulness to both the general public and computer programmers. The compilations would be required to be updated at least every four weeks. 


	Effective Date This local law will take effect one year after its enactment.

	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: 2015


	Fiscal Impact Statement: 
Effective FY 15
FY Succeeding

Effective FY 16
Full Fiscal

Impact FY 15
Revenues (+)

$0
$0
$0
Expenditures (-) 

$0
$0
$0
Net

$0
$0
$0


	Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.


	Impact on Expenditures:    This legislation would have no impact on expenditures, as budgeted, because the Law Department already contracts with a vendor to publish these materials online.  

   

	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:     N/A


	Source of Information: New York City Council Finance Division, Office of Mangement and Budget 

	Estimate Prepared By: John Russell, Principal Financial Legislative Analyst
Estimate Reviewed By:  Rebecca Chasan, Assistant Finance Counsel and Tanisha Edwards Finance Counsel

	Legislative history:  This legislation was introduced on March 12, 2014 as Intro. 149 and referred to the Committee on Governmental Operations.  The Committee on Governmental Operations and the Committee on Technology held a joint hearing on Intro. 149 on June 9, 2014 and the legislation was laid over.  An amended version of the legislation, Proposed Intro. 149-A, will be considered by the Committee on Governmental Operations on July 22, 2014, and upon successful vote of the Committee, Proposed Intro. 149-A will be submitted to the Full Council for a vote on July 24, 2014.
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